
Fayette County Cemetery Commission
June 5, 2024

Those Present: Amanda Stevens, President, Aimee Brumfield, Secretary, Donna
Schroeder and Jarrod McGlothen

Meeting was called to order​by President Amanda Stevens
The Pledge of Allegiance​was said by all present.
The May minutes were read and Donna made the first motion to accept and Amanda
second. All in favor. Motion carried

Old Business:
The fence at Kirkwood cemetery needs to be rebuilt and painted. The farmer, Chad
Ripburger, offered to rebuild and paint it if we supplied the materials needed. It is also in
need of a new sign.
Amanda reminded us that we need to be sure our meetings are advertised in the paper
or the community calendar as we aren’t always able to keep up with the facebook page.
Jarrod was able to get the mowers started
Donna talked briefly about the 250th anniversary of the United States and possibly
doing something with the community.

New Business:
The Woods family are asking again to move their ancestors' graves back to where they
belong. They are currently in our old building up by the animal shelter. We will look into
getting them back to where they belong.

Donna discovered an obituary for Alice Willcox, who was buried at “Bunker Hill” which is
now known as Martin cemetery. She added her to the Find A Grave website as she
doesn’t have a headstone to mark her grave.
On the topic of Martin cemetery, Amanda mentioned that the fence is in bad shape all
the way around the cemetery. We are considering removing the fenceline in front and
repairing the back and the sides. Most of the wooden fence posts are rotten.

Simpson cemetery has a groundhog or mole issue that is making a mess of the
cemetery and has made a hole in a grave. We will try to evict the critter and get some
dirt to fill in the hole.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Aimee, Second by Jarrod.
Next Meeting- July 3, 2024 at 9am in the Cemetery Commissions Office located in the
Courthouse Annex building.

Submitted by: Aimee Brumfield, Secretary


